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151’] ABS'I'RAC'I‘

The present invention comprises a PC Card adapted for
insertion in a PC Card slot in a computer system.'[11e PC
Card includes a housing having a PC Card adapter having a
plurality of input and output pins for coupling the housing to
the PC Card slot and receiving and transmitting signals in
said computer system. A microphone is disposed within said
housing. as is audio interface logic coupled to the micro—
phone. The audio ioleri‘ace logic is configured to process
audio signals from the microphone across said PC Card
adapter. The PC card further includes a modem coupled to
a connector defining an external communication path and
configured to receive telephony signals, and telephone
answering logic operahly coupled to the modem and audio
interface logic and configured to receive telephony signals
from the modem and to store data corresponding to the
telephony signals. The PC Card. further includes speaker—
phone logic configured to provide speakerphone Function—
ality to the PC Card. In one embodiment. the PC Card also
includes a speaker configured to provide an audio output.
The audio interface logic interfaces the microphone andt'or
speaker to the PC Card and the telephone answering and
speakerphone logic. [n alternate embodiments, the PC Card
provides for external microphone and-“or speaker connec1iv-
ity.

30 Claims, 9 Drawing Sheets
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